
Dear Brother Greg, Elders and Brethren, 
 
Hoping you and yours are in the best of health as you receive my report for this first month of 2020. 
 
My labors with the saints here in Calumpit, continue, with the help of my son Jonasam Tacbad and brother Fritz 
Punla. Especially when I got hospitalised. I am glad to inform that we had 1 another baptism last December 29, 
2019 after our worship. Her name is Roñella Himacas, 15 years old. I am grateful to our Lord that little by little, we 
grow in numbers. Our total attendance now is 44. Please continue to pray for the great work of Christ.  
 
I am also informing you that I was confined inthe hospital due to bladder and blood infection and Diabetes, last 
January 6-16, 2020. Presently, I continue my 2 sessions of dialysis every week, Wednesday and Saturday. God is 
willing I may continue my labors with him. Which happen that my health insurance is already consumed. So we 
shoulder the whole hospital bill. And your support for me, really helps in thaysituation. Lord is willing on January 31 
my health insurance will be renew. This past few weeks we studied about life of Paul, the gospel and the kingdom of 
God. 

 
My dear brother, I want to tell you that you are one of the angels that God use in our christian life. You are a great 
blessing for this new year. Thank you and my family loves you. 
 
In God's Family, 
 
Melzarga Tacbad 

   


